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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting                                     
Tuesday, March 18, 2014 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	
	x

	Robert Jacobson
	x
	

	Warren Bock 
	x
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	x
	

	Jeffrey Kent 
	x
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees:  None. 
(HS) called the meeting to order at 7:03pm.

Meeting Minutes 

(RJ) asked to change the attendance of himself from absent to present and change HS to absent from present.  
Motion (WB) seconded (RJ) to accept the minutes as amended of February 10, 2014, vote 4-0, unanimous in favor. 
New Business

The Planning Board received advised changes for the proposed Marijuana Bylaw from Town Counsel, Brian Falk.  He suggested that the OMMD term be eliminated from the draft bylaw because such a facility is not defined in the Dept. of Public Health’s regulations.  Also, in Section 2.1.d of the proposed bylaw, the Agricultural Exemption requiring a Site Plan Approval may be questionable to the Attorney General’s office.  He suggested leaving it in because MGL Ch40A Sec3 is silent on Site Plan Approvals but does not allow a Special Permit.  Thirdly, all agreed to leave the Special Permit granting authority as the BOA.  As for locations of a dispensary in the business district, six to seven possible locations were identified as meeting the criteria so the board thought this was reasonable enough to go forward with the distances recommended.  And, BF added language throughout the bylaw to clarify certain subjects so as not to cause question after a decision is made.  
Motion (WB) seconded (JR) to accept the recommended amendments from Town Counsel including removing OMMD from the whole document**, vote 4-0, unanimous in favor.  
The board received a response ** from CHA Consulting regarding the proposed reconstruction on Holden Road.  One point that differed from the PB suggestions was the addition of a crosswalk at the Holden Rd. egress from the SRD.  CHA Cons. Said that because of the rise of the road at that point, it would not be safe but PB members disagree because people will still try to cross there whether there is a crosswalk or not so why not make it safer for them to do so.  
Next meeting will be on Monday, April 14, 2014, if needed.

Motion (WB) seconded (JK) to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm, vote 4-0, unanimous.    
** copy located on file in the TSC office
Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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